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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

 

 
  Dear Parents, 

School Learning Plans 

Each year, schools develop their School Learning Plans where they set whole school improvement priorities which are enacted by staff 

and students.  Improvement is informed by evidence of learner achievement and progress and whole school data analysis.  Our school’s 

approach to improvement is underpinned by high expectations for learner progress and levels of student engagement and wellbeing.  

This year, we will again have a focus on developing writing and mathematics with our students.  We also add to these priorities the 

target of developing STEM (Science Technology Engineering and Maths) in the school with staff training and different learning 

opportunities for students.  This includes our students in years 5/6 taking part in the Beacon project, a virtual reality program, during 

Term 1 and our Year 2/3/4 students participating in a quantum physics STEM project led by staff from STEM Australia and class teachers 

in Term 2.  Teachers are developing integrated programs in classrooms which encourage student engagement in STEM learning.  As with 

previous years, we continue to focus on student agency, where students work with their teachers to identify where their learning is 

currently sits, what the next steps in their learning are and setting realistic goals to progress their learning. 

Handwriting 

The development of handwriting is not a linear process that all 

children must follow.  Rather children will experiment with 

scribbling, early drawings and explore written language before 

they develop into competent hand writers.  All children travel 

their own writing journeys and meet different milestones at 

different times.  But if we want young children to write, they 

need to see adults and older children write and need to be 

provided with resources to explore the writing process.  This 

could include pencils and paper, crayons or chalk.  Paint 

brushes and water are a great way of exploring mark making 

on pavements.  

Pencil grip is just one part of handwriting and most children 

will naturally develop a grip that is comfortable for them.  The recommended grip and paper 

orientation is illustrated in these images.  A poor pencil grip may become a habit and be hard to change in later years.  This can lead to 

slow and illegible writing and discomfort when writing longer texts.   

Ideas to strengthen fingers and promote a good pencil grip can be found at the following website:  Exercises to Help Improve Your 

Child's Pencil Grip | OTHC  

Governing Council AGM 

Thank you to the parents who joined us at the AGM and applied to be on Governing Council.  Governing Councils have an important 

role to play in schools.  The Governing Council involves the school community in the governance of the school by: 

• Providing a focus and a forum for parental and school community involvement and values 

• Ensuring that the cultural and social diversity of the school community is considered 

• Setting general directions of the school by developing broad policy statements 

• Monitoring and reporting on the School Learning Plan, finances, the council’s operations, raising money for school related 

purposes, property maintenance and managing the OSHC responsibilities 

This year our Governing Council Chairperson is Simone Thomas, Vice Chairperson is Lindsay Whitelaw, Treasurer is Hossam Elsawy and 

Secretary is Michelle Rogers.  Elected members to the Council are: Reece Howe, Dinaza Zhurpunova, Angs Banerjee, Ashleigh McLeod, 

and Amanda Trainor. 

Regards, Lynette Simons 

https://occupationaltherapy.com.au/improving-your-childs-pencil-grip/
https://occupationaltherapy.com.au/improving-your-childs-pencil-grip/
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Our brand new ETPS Playgroup commenced in Week 3 on 14/2/25. 
 

We had fun making crafts and learning about St Valentine’s Day. We also sang, 
danced and listened to a story about the Gingerbread Man. 
 

If you would like to be a part of our Playgroup, please book via the link below. 
 

East Torrens Playgroup Registration Of Interest 
 

Come and learn, play and have fun! 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB1CTmrPBwydFlq7r0foL1d5UNFNXVFYyRDdWUkw4NE1HWlBFNkhTN0JTMy4u&data=05%7C02%7CLidia.Quarisa446%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C965c40
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Reception (M10)   
Virginia Wong 

Year 4 (M6) 
Shah Chowdhury 

Hana N 

Quokka J 

Aanvi G 

Sanyu L  

 

Jackson Z 

Alice S 

Ryan M  

Year 1 (M9)  
Erin Pedler 

Year 4/5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

Keer Z 

Anna K 

  

 

Ichika K 

Kevin Y 

Avrora N 

Ruize W 

Jaivi K 

Subegh C 

  

Year 1/2 (M8) 
Chamila Chandresena 

Kathy Papas 

Year 5/6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Sarah Foureur 

Sayesh D 

Salaar H 

Neha L 

Kaaren V 

Franco B 

Taha S  

 

Jun Y 

Hiroto K 

Olivia C 

Ernest B 

  

Year 3 (M7) 
Patricia Fernandez 

 

Mina Y 

Kiwi J 

Areesha Z 

Norah L 

Ellie A 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

Welcome back to back to another year! I hope you all 

had a wonderful and relaxing break. 

A big welcome to all our new families and students. I 

look forward to getting to know you all throughout the 

year. 

Our Intensive English Language Classes are as 

follows…  

 

Virginia Wong       M10 - Reception 

Erin Pedler       M9 - Year 1  

Chamila Chandresena & 

Kathy Papas               M8  - Year 1/2  
 

Patricia Fernandez                  M7  - Year 3  

Shah Chowdhury       M6  - Year 4 

Ravinder Kaur        M6A  - Year 4/5  

Rachel Colquhoun & 

Sarah Foureur                                  M5  - Year 5/6  

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Yiota Chronis 

IELP Senior Leader 



Empathy  Respect Community Excellence Empathy  Respect Community Excellence 

Children’s University 
East Torrens will once again be participating in the Children’s University led by the Adelaide 

University. Although the program is available for students who are 5-14 years old, we are 

offering the program for students in Year 3-6 only.  

The Children’s University allows students to receive hours for learning completed outside of school as well as 

lunchtime and after school. There are also online activities that students can complete and places to visit if 

families are interested. Some of these are at a cost. 

The cost of the program is $16.50 for each child. This fee covers the passport children receive to record the 

hours they have completed and also gives them access to an online portal which has many different learning 

opportunities they can access including some of which are free of charge. It also covers the cost of the 

graduation ceremony that students participate in if they achieve a minimum of 30 hours or more.  If students are 

continuing from last year, they are still required to pay the membership for this year. A further payment of $7.70 

will be required by students who have participated before and have lost their passport. 

If your children are interested in becoming members of the Children’s University for 2025, click on the QR code 

and it will take you to the registration page. Registrations and payment will be due by Friday the 28th d of March 

(Week 9).  

Payments can be made directly to the school using the bank details below: 
Account Name: East Torrens Primary School 
BSB: 105-110 
Account Number: 037237240 
Reference: CU- Child’s Name-Room Number 

If you have any questions regarding the program or you need assistance with the registration forms, please 

contact me at school or using the following email Melissa.Ciufoli658@schools.sa.edu.au. 

Please note that without payment, passports will not be issued to students and hours will not be recorded.  

Looking forward to another successful year of Children’s University. 

 

Kind regards 

Melissa Ciufoli 
School Children’s University Coordinator 

mailto:Melissa.Ciufoli658@schools.sa.edu.au
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East Torrens Primary School Playgroup Registration Of Interest  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB1CTmrPBwydFlq7r0foL1d5UNFNXVFYyRDdWUkw4NE1HWlBFNkhTN0JTMy4u
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If your child is due to start school in Term 3 of 2025, please complete the 

online Registration of Interest immediately 
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If your child is due to start school in 2026, please complete the online 

Registration of Interest form to be added to our waiting list. 
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Please note the group is not a primary method of distributing 

important information; this will continue via the Audiri App. 
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